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1.
The amendment of Article 9sexies of the Protocol Relating to the Madrid Agreement Concerning the International Registration of Marks came into effect on September 1, 2008.  As a result of the said amendment, the Internationally agreed Numbers for the Identification of (bibliographic) Data (INID codes) as provided by WIPO Standard ST.60 are insufficient for clear identification, in the various publications and notifications of the International Bureau (IB), of certain designations under the Madrid System for the International Registration of Marks that are governed by the Protocol by virtue of new Article 9sexies.

2.
Consequently, in the framework of Task No.33 (“Ongoing revision of non-electronic WIPO Standards”), the IB has prepared a document, which is reproduced as Annex I to this document, proposing the addition of a new code (834) to the list of INID codes under WIPO Standard ST.60 for consideration and approval by the Standards and Documentation Working Group (SDWG) of the Standing Committee on Information Technologies (SCIT).  The IB has also prepared a draft revised version of WIPO Standard ST.60, which is reproduced as Annex II to this document.  The changes proposed by the IB are highlighted on pages 5 and 9 of the said Annex.

3.
The IB recommends that this revision of WIPO Standard ST.60 be brought to the attention of the ST.66 Task Force for consideration and its subsequent revision of WIPO Standard ST.66.
4.
It is requested that comments and questions concerning this proposal for the revision of WIPO Standard ST.60 be submitted in writing to the International Bureau in advance of the SDWG meeting in order to allow for the preparation of the discussions during the meeting.  Comments should be sent to the International Bureau, by e-mail, to scit.mail@wipo.int, by November 10, 2008. 

5.
The SDWG is invited to:

(a)
note the proposal by the International Bureau for the revision of WIPO Standard ST.60 as given in Annex I to this document;
(b)
consider and adopt the proposal concerning the revision of WIPO Standard ST.60 reproduced on pages 5 and 9 of Annex II to this document;  and
(c) request the ST.66 Task Force to consider the corresponding changes to WIPO Standard ST.66 as result of the revision of WIPO Standard ST.60.
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